A REGULAR MEETING OF THE VACAVILLE FIRE PROTECTION 
DISTRICT BOARD OF DIRECTORS WAS CALLED TO ORDER 
BY CHAIRMAN CALVERT ON NOVEMBER 9, 2023, AT 7:00P.M.
AT DISTRICT STATION 64




Present:	Chairman Calvert, Directors Bruno, Gildert, and Riddle

Also Present:	Chief Fogleman, Deputy Chief Kuntz, Captain Dahlen, Keune, Harrison, August, Duvall

Absent:		Director Neal


The pledge of allegiance was led by Chairman Calvert.

CONSENT ITEMS
 
Chairman Calvert made a motion to approve the August 15, 2023, minutes as mailed. The motion was seconded by Director Riddle and unanimously carried.

FIRE CHIEF’S REPORT

Chief Fogleman gave an update on the district. This update covered 2 new programs (ESO and Lexipol) that we will be using going forward. Savings from closed out accounts and returned equipment. New phone system with an automated phone attendant. Station 65 kitchen upgrades are in process.

CONTINUING BUSINESS

Prevention update included a report from Captain Dahlen regarding Inspections. There have been 66 Final inspections done so far this year, 8 ADU’s, and only 2 rejections. Per Calvert, ADU’s need to note the address for LAFCO purposes.

NEW BUSINESS

Changing Board meetings to the Third Tuesday of every other month starting with the month of January 2024 was met with public comment from Doug Rogers. He recommended that Drill nights be moved to Tuesdays so that there could be cross-training between other departments such as Montezuma and Suisun. Calvert requested that the Board meetings being moved to Tuesdays be placed on hold and put on agenda for next meeting in January 2024.

Approval to sell surplus equipment was presented to the Board and a motion to approve was made by Director Gildert and seconded by Director Bruno and unanimously carried.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

None

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS
 
Calvert wanted to reiterate that the Chief works for the Board, Shilo works for the Board only for Board meetings, all other staff works for the Chief. He also wanted to inform the Chief that he appreciates all the staff and Director Riddle for all their help. He likes how things are running right now and how staff interact with each other.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was unanimously adjourned at 7:29 p.m. The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday January 16, 2024.
